
NPL.0115.0002.8325 

Re: Response from Mr David Shoebridge re Scott Johnson Inquest 
[DLM=For-Official-Use-Only] 

From: "christopher_oleniMistaff/nswpolice", "christopher_olen staff/nswpolice" 

To: "scott_a_coo staff/nswpolice%nswpolice", "scott_a_cook taff/nswpolice%nswpolice" 

Bcc: "jason_p_dickinson/gMtstaff/nswpolice%nswpolice", "jason_p_dickinson staff/nswpolice%nswpolice" 

Date: Fri, 01 Dec 2017 08:58:40 +1100 

Good morning Scott, 

I was present at the State Coroners Court with Detective Sergeant Penny Brown and Detective Senior Constable Rowena 
Clancy yesterday when the findings were read out. 

Both Penny and Rowena have done a fantastic job on the Strike Force Macnamir case over the past four years despite 
significant pressures and difficulties. I think they were more stunned then anything else with the result as we all were, but 
understandably both girls became pretty upset thereafter. 

Immediately following the inquest finding a meeting was held at the Coroners Court with the CoP legal re resentative at 
inquest Ms Sarah Pritchard SC of Forbes Chambers and Instructing Solicitor Elena of Ashurst Lawyers. 
 but went out of her way to praise both Penny and Rowena 
in my presence for their hard work, dedication, commitment, and integrity on this challenging case and reiterated they 
have much to be proud of which I concur. 

Jason Dickinson and I sat down with both of them yesterday afternoon upon return from court to debrief, reassure and 
compliment them. 

I am having a debrief with the Penny and Rowena and team today for a UHT Christmas lunch nearby so all good. 

Thank you for inquiry and concern. 

Detective Chief Ins ector Chris Olen APM Unsolved Homicide Team State Crime Command New South Wales 
Police Force 

Y: 
Scott A Cook---01/12/2017 07:40:07---Thanks Chris, how are the police who did the investigation going? 

From: Scott A Cook/MM/Staff/NSWPolice 
To: Christopher Olen /Staff/NSWPolice@NSWPolice 
Date: 01/12/2017 07:40 
Subject: Re: Response from Mr David Shoebridge re Scott Johnson Inquest [DLM=For-Official-Use-Only] 

Thanks Chris, 

how are the police who did the investigation going? 

SC 

Christopher Olen---01/12/2017 07:36:25---Comments from Mr David Shoebridge MLC, in response to inquest findings 
re death of Scott Johnson in 

From: Christopher Ole Staff/NSWPolice 
To: Jason P Dickin /Staff/NSWPolice@NSWPolice 
Cc: Stewart Leggat Staff/NSWPolice@NSWPolice, Scott A Cook Staff/NSWPolice@NSWPolice, Penelope 
Brown Staff/NSWPolice@NSWPolice David Laidlaw/=/Staff/NSWPolice@NSWPolice 
Date: 01/12/2017 07:36 
Subject: Response from Mr David Shoebridge re Scott Johnson Inquest [DLM=For-Official-Use-Only] 
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Comments from Mr David Shoebridge MLC, in response to inquest findings re death of Scott Johnson in 1988. 

http://davidshoebridge.org.au/2017/11/30/nsw-police-must-commence-a-fresh-investigation-into-gay-hate-crime/ 

Detective Chief Ins ector Chris Olen APM Unsolved Homicide Team State Crime Command New South Wales 
Police Force 


